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Proud. 

  

Anyone familiar with the faculty, staff, or students of the L. Robert Payne School of Hospitality 

and Tourism Management knows that all of the people associated with us work very hard to create 

a school that is positioned as the most personalized place anywhere to develop hospitality leaders. 

Reflecting on our first ten years has been heady stuff for me and for our team. In thinking through 

what I might convey to our many friends and supporters in this 10th anniversary newsletter, I came 

to two conclusions. First, we have done extremely well and can be justifiably proud of our results. 

Secondly, we cannot rest on our laurels. In the next ten years we promise you that we will work 

even harder to provide our constituents great graduates, community support, and relevant research 

as a global resource. 

  

This school was conceived as a true partnership between industry and academia, and that partnership is deeply 

embedded in every aspect of the school. We continue to receive support in every form from the industry and the 

community. We attract luminaries ð from major company CEOs to local community leaders ð and a variety of 

visitors from around the globe. Students at the Payne School hear from 75 guest speakers each semester, 

something Dr. Bob Payne regularly reminds me is a critical part of their education and this schoolôs success. 

This partnership includes substantial financial support and input on our ever-evolving curriculum and research 

agenda. While state funding is waning in California, we are receiving critical support from other sources. Our 

new president, Dr. Elliot Hirshman, recently met with the entire school faculty and staff. At the conclusion of 

our meeting he said that we were already doing everything he has been asking other schools here to do. I also 

must thank my boss Dean Joyce Gattas, who has 

provided unparalleled guidance, leadership, and 

ñcoverò as the school has matured and we have 

shattered barriers. 

  

As always, we have identified new avenues for 

learning. Our Executive Education programs have proven popular and lucrative for the school; our programs are 

diverse, extending into the lodging, meetings, restaurant, theme park, and even the surfing industry! (See Page 7 

for more on this topic.) And these programs are attracting a global audience. We have solidified our China 

Hospitality program, which provides a one-year work/study opportunity for hundreds of Chinese students. They 

get an amazing year in the U.S., living with an American family, studying at SDSU, and then working with one 

of our partner companies both here and on their return to China. Those partners include Marriott, Starwood, 

Hyatt, Fairmont, Four Seasons, and MGM Resorts. Later this year, we will expand the program into Europe. 

And weôve just launched a new Masterôs Degree, which promises to be ñbest in class,ò with cutting-edge content 

and real-world application. Delivered substantially online, the program requires that students be employed in a 

middle- to senior-level management job. (Read more about the new program from Brian on Page 2.) 

  

As always, none of this progress would have happened without dedication, determination, and discussion. Let us 

hear from you! Tell us what you think we need to do to stay in a leadership role in hospitality and tourism 

education.  

  

Thank you for everything and please contact me anytime! carl.winston@sdsu.edu or 619-594-5254.  

CARL WINSTON 
DIRECTOR 

                 May 2012   
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 going places A Message from Brian Blake 

F rom the Marriott Student Center for Professional Development, I am happy to 
report that we have seen a definite improvement in the economy in the last year with 

more calls than ever from employers looking to hire HTM students and graduates. 

Paid internships continue to be an essential part of the HTM program and we are 

sincerely appreciative of community support. Internships have also been completed 

outside of San Diego in other parts of the U.S. and even in other parts of the world. 

This summer most of our freshman and sophomore students will get their first hands-

on experience in our industry by working as seasonal employees in many of our fine 

local hotels. As for graduates, we were fortunate to have more employer-campus 

recruiter visits than ever this year. Our May 2012 graduates are almost all placed, 

with a few exceptions for those looking to travel before jumping into full-time 

employment. Many of our graduates will relocate as HTM students head to Chicago, 

New York, Denver, and San Francisco. 

 

This year has also seen more growth in our international programs. Dr. Sandra 

Ponting (read more about Sandra on Page 3) has been appointed to assist local 

HTM and RTM students find their internships and graduate opportunities. 

With Sandra joining our team in her expanded role, I have been able to focus 

on expanding our international programs. Such initiatives increase our schoolôs 

international exposure, global diversity, and much-needed funding during 

these times of state budget cuts to education. Our first few cohorts of international students have now returned 

to their home countries and are working for ever-expanding international hotel companies in Asia in positions 

such as revenue management, sales, human resources, front office, and housekeeping.  

 

We have also expanded our outreach into Italy and Malaysia and are working on new programs in Chile, 

Germany, Switzerland, and the UK. Our efforts in other parts of the world have also allowed local students to 

partake in international internships, with opportunities in China, Jamaica, and Malaysia. We are also 

developing study abroad opportunities for local students ð in such locations as Lucerne, Switzerland, and 

Milan, Italy.  

 

I cannot overstate the richness our amazing mix of students bring to the classroom and to our business                              

partners. I am proud to report that the future is bright as we embark on the next ten years. 

 

Congratulations and carry on! 

BRIAN P. BLAKE,  
DIRECTOR OF   
THE J. WILLARD AND  
ALICE S. MARRIOTT  
STUDENT CENTER FOR  
PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT 
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 going places 
Only Connect 

S andra Pontingôs new position as the Associate Director of The J. 
Willard and Alice S. Marriott Student Center for Professional 

Development at our school this year was all about connecting: students 

to jobs, students to internships, industry professionals to students, 

industry opportunities to the school. But just as importantly, it connects 

Sandra to the students in the program. Though her academic 

experience was both culturally and experientially different, she is quite 

comfortable in our school's ñhands-onò environment. ñThe students' 

eagerness and enthusiasm is motivating for me. And it suits my 

personality!ò 

 
My new job is to help our HTM and RTM students find 

internships and job opportunities. In other words, I connect 

students with industry professionals. We continuously strive to 

raise the standards of our studentsô professional development. 

One of the tools in our toolkit is supporting students to attend 

professional conferences such as those sponsored by NSMH 

(National Society for Minorities in Hospitality), MPI (Meetings 

Professional International), CRA (California Recreation Association), and CPRS (California Parks and 

Recreation Services). In addition, we put industry professionals and students together in a variety of settings, 

including classrooms, luncheons, symposia, and student presentations to industry executives. We also 

encourage our students to seek relevant industry jobs and internships locally, nationally, and abroad. Our 

students have completed internships in the Middle East, China, Papua New Guinea, Indonesia, Hungary, and 

many other destinations. We push our students to study abroad to improve their ability to function 

effectively in cross-cultural settings, which are an integral component of the hospitality and tourism industry.  

 

Our school enjoys enthusiastic support from the full spectrum of the 

hospitality and tourism industry. From the largest international hotel 

chains including Marriott International, Hyatt Corporation, Starwood 

Hotels and Resorts, and Omni Hotels and Resorts to local Destination 

Management Companies (DMCs), meetings and events companies, 

individually owned restaurants and restaurant chains, and tribal-owned 

casino operations. In the past year, we have developed new 

relationships with MGM Resorts and Hilton Worldwide.  

 

In February, the School of HTM took 70 students to the NSMH 

Nationals conference in Washington, D.C. This was the largest number 

of students of any West Coast college. During the conference HTM 

students met with many hospitality industry professionals and 

hospitality students from other universities. This successful event exposed HTM students to an intense 

environment of conference sessions, networking functions, and recruitment interviews. As with all our 

efforts on behalf of our students, we hope itôs just the beginningé. 

SANDRA PONTING,  
ASSOCIATE DIRECTOR OF   
THE J. WILLARD AND  
ALICE S. MARRIOTT  
STUDENT CENTER FOR  
PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT 
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Celebrating 10 Years of HTM Graduates 

W ith over 700 alumni and ten years behind us, HTM is continuously growing its network and its reach 
nationally and globally. Our alumni reside and work in over 24 states in the U.S. and can be found in places as 

far away as Australia, Costa Rica, Ecuador, Germany, Indonesia, Israel, Japan, Laos, New Zealand, Sweden, 

Taiwan, and Vietnam. In the HTM program we believe in networking and relationship building. We carry this 

philosophy beyond graduation and maintain relationships with each and every one of our graduates.  

 

In early May we had the pleasure of bringing back 

to San Diego over 100 of our alumni. Throughout 

the reunion day, the alumni connected with their 

classmates, met alumni from different class years, 

mentored current HTM students, and reminisced 

with their favorite HTM professors. It was an 

amazing reminder of the strong bond formed within 

HTM. ñIt was fantastic to see the HTM crew and 

everyone was enjoying themselves; it was a huge 

success,ò one alumna said. Another who was 

unable to attend but saw pictures from the day 

added, ñThis made me smile big. Itôs nice to see 

that some things donôt change.ò     

 

As we move forward into the next ten years we will 

strive to keep the HTM family bond stronger than 

ever with regular  updates and an easily accessible 

alumni database. Alumni reunion events will be a 

regular part of life, building on the annual reunions 

in San Francisco, New York, and Washington D.C.  

 

Read more about our wonderful HTM alumni here:  

http://htm.sdsu.edu/documents/alumniprofiles.pdf 

 

 

 going places 

Alumni Reunion Events Recap 

 

Give Back and Be A Mentor 
Hosted by Cohn Restaurants as the Gaslamp Strip Club in Down-

town San Diego.  

 

Wine Tasting Presentation Introducing Cask Wines 
Presented at Wine Steals East Village next to PETCO Park. 

 

HTM Celebration 
Gathering on the Pool Deck Lounge at Hotel Palomar.  


